Campus Health Centre Patient Participation Group
Minutes of the meeting of the Campus Health Centre Patient Participation Group held on 7th December 2023 at 4.00pm in the Old Grey Mare.
Present:
Brian Swallow, Anna Ainsworth, Dick Groke, Margaret Groke

1. Apologies for absence:
Apologies were received from Diana Sandy, Ray Stowe and Mark Whitaker

2. Chair of the PPG
Diana has expressed the wish to stand down as Chair of the group. It was agreed that Brian Swallow would take over as Chair.

The meeting wished to express its thanks and appreciation to Diana for all the hard work and commitment she had devoted to the group during the past years. The group also hopes that she will remain involved with the PPG.

3. Liaison and collaboration with the Practice.
Brian informed the group that he has received an email from Mark expressing the commitment of the surgery to the group, and apologising for his lack of involvement in recent months due to personal reasons.  He has asked to meet soon to discuss the future.

The group had been informed in the past that Debra would be liaising with the PPG and  wondered whether she is still involved.

The meeting wished to express their disappointment with the lack of progress with the surgery's liaison with the group, and hopes that the liaison with the practice will now be more productive.

4. Recruitment of members
A number of suggestions were made concerning the recruitment of more members. These included:

a. A leaflet in the surgery that could be given to patients.

b. A more prominent posting on the Campus Heath Centre’s web site.

c. A text message to patients inviting them to become involved.

Brian agreed to raise these suggestions with Mark.

5. 2023 National GP Patients survey.
It was noted that only 14% (126) surveys were completed, so results can not be relied on.

It was noted that overall the survey results were generally good and in line with national and ICS (Integrated Care System) results.

It was agreed to ask the surgery if there is an action plan to further increase the survey results; for enable, how can the 64% of “good” responses to the item “Good overall experience of making an appointment” be enhanced.

There were in particular four items that were below the national average:

a. “The healthcare professional was good at giving the patient enough time”

b. “The healthcare professional was good at listening to the patient”

d. “The patient was involved as much as they wanted to be in decisions about their care and treatment”

e. “The patient felt their needs were met during their last appointment”

It was agreed to ask Mark what action plan the surgery is to put in place to improve each of these four items.

6. A.O.B

a. Discharge from hospital following surgery.
There was a discussion about the failure of health care professionals to follow up patients who have been discharged from hospital following surgery. It was agreed to ask Mark whether this should be undertaken by the surgery or by the hospital. It was also felt that there should be a method of seeking an urgent appointment or home visit with the surgery for such patients when deemed necessary. The group wondered whether the surgery could consider this.

b. Demographics of patients.
It was agreed to ask Mark if we could have an update on the demographics of the surgery patients in terms of ages, student status, ethnicity etc.

c. PPG members’ training
Brian had previously circulated information from the ICB (Integrated Care Board) about the new structure for commissioning services and ensuring that all health and social care services are integrated. It was felt that training for members may be helpful in understanding the new role and it was agreed to ask Mark whether this is a possibility.

It was further felt that training would be helpful about the structure of the surgery and the group of practices to which it belongs. It would also he helpful to understand the funding model and future plans for the surgery. It was agreed to ask Mark if this could be offered to PPG members.

7, Dates, times and venues of future meetings.
It was agreed that meetings should be held at the Campus Health Centre.

It was agreed that meeting should be scheduled every three months, unless there was urgent business in between.

It was felt by the existing members present that Thursdays at 4.00pm are appropriate, but that they are flexible if other times are required because of members’ work commitments etc. 

Brian agreed to liaise with mark to attempt to fix meeting for 2024.

The meeting closed at 4.55.

